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Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

November 2021 

Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all 

licensing  

transactions are       

available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Tammin Refuse Site  

Due to the misuse of the Refuse site  

tip passes must be sighted before entry  

The Tammin Refuse Site opens  every                      
Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  
Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  
receive your pass, please  let us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or come and see us at the  
Administration Office. 
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For those of you I haven't had the opportunity to meet yet, my name is Joanne Soderlund and I am 
privileged to be the new Chief Executive Officer for the Shire of Tammin. I have relocated here full time 
with my husband Rik and children Kimberley and Hudson. Although we have only been here for 2 
weeks, it already very much feels like home. 
 
I would like to briefly thank everybody we have met so far for making us feel so welcome in this  
wonderful little community. For those of you I haven't met yet, I look forward to doing so soon. 
 
I'd also like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the amazing work the Shire team has done during 
this transitional period, in particular, Fabian Houbrechts and Morgan Ware who have made the process 
a simple and seamless one. 
 
There are certainly exciting times ahead for the Shire of Tammin and I would welcome any input,  
suggestions and feedback community members have regarding the Shire. I can already see what a 
generous, close-knit community this is and I strongly believe that by working together we can achieve 
amazing outcomes. 
 
Finally, if you are passionate about Tammin and have ever thought about becoming a Councillor, now 
is your chance. The Tammin Shire is holding an extraordinary election to fill the last remaining vacancy 
on Council. Nominations will open this Thursday the 4th of November and will remain open until  
Thursday the 11th of November. 
 
Should you wish to get in touch with me, please feel free to pop in and see me at the Shire office or I 
can be contacted on: 
E: ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 
P: 0499 300 655 
 
Joanne Soderlund 
Chief Executive Officer  

Hello Tammin,  
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If your property is tenanted, please pass this notification on to the occupier. 

 

Low water pressure – Tammin town 
7pm Wednesday 10 November – 7pm Thursday 11 November 
2021 
Water Corporation is upgrading a 1.4km length of the Goldfields Pipeline that supplies water to customers between Perth and Kalgoorlie. The section, located be-

tween Tammin and Kellerberrin, is aged and needs replacing to ensure reliability of water supply to nearby customers. 

 

On two occasions in recent months, we have temporarily disconnected the town of Tammin from the Gold-

fields Pipeline and supplied customers via portable tanker for a 24 hour period to allow us to complete critical 

work. Most work has been going well, however we are required to temporarily disconnect the town of Tammin 

from the Goldfields Pipeline a third time. We do hope this will be the final disconnection required to complete 

this work. 

Tammin town properties will be supplied potable water via a portable tank, which will be at lower pressure, 

during this time, before we restore the main supply and reconnect the town. 

When: 7pm Wednesday 10 November – 7pm Thursday 11 November 2021 
During this time, toilets and other water using appliances may take longer to fill, or you may notice water from your taps being of lower pressure than usual. 
 

Water Corporation appreciates this essential work will cause some inconvenience to some customers in 

Tammin and we thank you in advance for your cooperation.  

Discoloured Water 

This work may result in the water having a discoloured appearance. If this occurs, the water is still safe to 

drink however: 

1. Run the outside garden tap at the front of your property for a few minutes, until the water clears. 

2. Repeat the step above for an outside tap at rear of your property. 

3. Call us on 13 13 75 if the water does not clear. 

4. Do not use washing machines, dishwashers or other water-using appliances until the water is clear. 

 

Special Circumstances 

Contact our 24 Hour Faults, Emergencies and Security Line on 13 13 75 if you: 

have special circumstances we need to be aware of before this essential work starts 

are experiencing issues with your water supply service. 

Important information about 
your water supply 
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The above dates may change due to seasonal fire 

conditions in which case the details of the    changes 

will be published locally and on  

Council’s website. 

BUSHFIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO David Thomson 0429 452 026  

Deputy CBFCO Gavin Charlton 0429 381 085  

Bush Fire CO Haydn Dixon  0428 381 027  

Bush Fire CO Tim York 0427 737 113 

Bush Fire CO       Simon Bell 0448 008 653 

Bush Fire CO       Brian Humphry 0439 995 692 

Bush Fire CO       Ashley Mackin 0428 381 033 

Bush Fire CO       Nick Caffell 0429 452 035 

BURNING PERIODS 

 

Open Burning Period 

16th March 2022– 14th October 2022 

 

 

Restricted Burning Period 

15th October 2021 - 31st October 2021 

 

Restricted Burning Period 

15th February 2022 - 15th March 2022 

 

 

Prohibited Burning Period 

1st November 2021 - 14th February 2022 

 

 

CALL 000 TO  

REPORT A 

FIRE!  

BUSHFIRES ACT 

FUEL REDUCTION AND FIRE-

BREAK REQUIREMENTS 

 

Pursuant to the powers contained in Section 33 of the Bush Fires 

Act 1954, you are hereby  

required on or before the 1st day of November 2021 to construct 

fire breaks and/or clear your property of flammable material in 

accordance with the following, and thereafter to maintain fire 

breaks up to and including the 1st day of April 2022.  

Townsite:  

Land Area less than 2048m2 

 

All hazardous material is to be removed from the whole of the land 

except living trees, shrubs and plants.  The remaining vegetation 

is to be maintained to a height of no greater than 7.5cm.  

Townsite:  

Land Area greater than 2048m2 

All land over 2048m² is to comply with the      requirements of rural 

land. 

This is to be maintained for the duration of the restricted and pro-

hibited burning periods. 

Tammin Rural Land  

All land is required to have a bare mineral earth fire break not less 

than 3 meters in width      immediately inside all external bounda-

ries of said land.  

All land surrounding erected buildings is       required to be cleared 

of all flammable material by way of burning, slashing or mowing, 

and maintained to a height not greater than 75mm. 
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Know your Council 
 
President:      Glenice Batchelor (2023)       crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President:      Tanya Nicholls  (2023)           crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:      Charmaine Thomson (2023)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor:                Barry Leslie  (2025)     crleslie@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:                    Courtney Thomson (2025)     crcthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:         Position Vacant  

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 
Know your Staff 
 
Chief Executive Officer:       Joanne Soderlund            ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:    Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:    Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Administration & Finance Officer:              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Finance/Administration Support Officer   Kelsey Pryer  faso@tammin.wa.gov.au 

CDO/ Finance Officer:                Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                             Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services                Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Works and Services     Raymond Jefferies                             

Works and Services     David Martin   

Works and Services      Dennis Heppell 

Works and Services      Reece Craddock  

Works and Services      Rohan Button 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)   
    

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Spark  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     
  

Joe Douglas    0429 303 100  
   

joe@urp.com.au   

crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

